
HJR 126 -- PROPERTY TAX

SPONSOR: Pietzman

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Special Committee on
Public Policy by a vote of 6 to 0.

Upon voter approval, this proposed Constitutional amendment
authorizes a tax exemption, starting in January 1, 2023, that would
be phased-in at 20% increments over five years to equal 100% of the
amount of real property tax paid on a senior citizen's primary
residence where they have lived for two consecutive years.

To qualify, the senior citizen or his or her spouse must be 65
years of age or older.

If the eligible taxpayer dies, the surviving spouse will be allowed
to receive the exemption until they obtain the age required for the
exemption, provided they keep the same primary residence.

No individual may claim this tax exemption with any other tax
exemption, tax credit, or tax incentive with respect to any local
property tax exempted.

This bill is similar to HJR 62 (2020).

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that this resolution financially
assists retired and senior citizens living on fixed incomes, but
phases out the real property tax to give local governments time to
adjust their budgets.

Testifying for the bill was Representative Pietzman.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

OTHERS: Written testimony was submitted for informational
purposes.

Written testimony has been submitted for this bill. The full
written testimony can be found under Testimony on the bill page on
the House website.


